
 

From: Miles Martin <Miles.Martin@socotec.com>  

Sent: 24 April 2020 09:08 

To: David Snaith <david.snaith@symmetrys.com> 

Subject: Re: D9036-19 - 28 Redington Road, London - Response to checking engineer query. 

 

Morning David, 
 
Further to our conversation earlier this week regarding the statement made by the checking 
engineer (copy attached), our proposed response to Query No 1 of the statement is as 
follows: 
 

•       To date, information on the ground conditions across the overall site has been 
obtained by SOCOTEC’s investigation No. D5513-15, an assessment of which was 
made in the report No D9036-19, dated October 2019. Subsequently, additional trial 
pits have been undertaken across the site by Symmetrys to gain further information 
on the existing foundations. We consider that the information currently available 
should be sufficiently representative of the ground conditions to allow a preliminary 
design to be undertaken, and for the planning application to be progressed. As 
stated in our report, however, for final design the ground conditions in the south-
west corner of the site (an area not accessable during the initial investigation) 
should be investigated further in order to verify that the ground conditions present 
agree with those anticipated. One of the trial pits by Symmetrys was located in this 
area, and provided preliminary information. This should be supplemented by deeper 
investigation once suitable access has been arranged. 

 

We trust this meets with your approval, but should you have any further comments or 
questions do let us know. 
 
Regards 
 
Miles 
 
Miles Martin 

Principal Engineer 
0118 932 8888 / 07803 262 235 
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